WRIGHTSVILLE YORK COUNTY, PENNSYLVANIA

WRIGHTSVILLE BOROUGH COUNCIL
PLANNING MEETING
JULY 16, 2018
Borough Chambers * 601 Water Street * Wrightsville

The Planning Meeting of the Borough of Wrightsville governing body convened at 6:31PM on Monday,
July 16, 2018. Council President White called the meeting to order and led the salute to the American Flag.

In attendance: Council President White, Vice-President Gromling, Councilman Bair, Councilman
McDonald, Councilman Kirkessner, Councilman Smith, Mayor Albert, Solicitor Fields, Secretary Hoff

Absent: Treasurer Brenner, Engineer Klinedinst
PATRONS:

No patrons had public comment.

ACTION ITEMS:

Vice President Gromling made a motion to transfer borough personal property identified in Exhibit A and
Exhibit B to Hellam Township under the terms of a Police Services Agreement ratified by the adoption of
Resolution 2018-19. Councilman Bair seconded the motion. All in favor. The motion carried with a

unanimous vote.

BOROUGH COUNCIL COMMITTEE REPORTS:

ADMINISTRATION & FINANCE:
President White relayed to those in attendance that final payments have been made to the 3 full time

officers to satisfy Collective Bargaining Agreement. Final payments were issued on July 16, 2018.

Vice President Gromling and Councilman Smith will inventory remaining items left at police station to
determine what to do with remaining property.

Public Works:
Vice President Gromling indicated that an abundant amount of nails are being found at construction site
at 2" Street and Locust Street after construction crews leave site. Councilman McDonald stated that the

workers need to be made aware of this matter.

Vice President Gromling relayed to those in attendance that the Locust Street Project was placed on
PennBID for proposals. VP Gromling stated that project costs will exceed grant money being awarded
and the borough would need to borrow additional finances of $200,000 to fund the remaining balance of

project costs.

Public Safety:
Councilman McDonald relayed to those in attendance that the letter that was sent to borough residents in
reference to violations has helped and he is noticing improvements in borough.



Vice President Gromlig relayed to those in attendance that a meeting was held with County Line Quarry to
discuss multiple concerns with truck speed in borough. VP Gromling and Councilman McDonald relayed
that they have noticed a decrease in truck speed since meeting.

Community & Economic Development:
No report

Parks & Recreation:
No report

Personnel:
No report

ADDITIONAL BUSINESS:
Multi- Municipal Stormwater Fair will be held at Hellam Township Public Works building on October 10,

2018 from 5pm-7pm.

ADJOURNMENT:

Councilman McDonald made a motion to adjourn the July 16, 2018 Planning Meeting of the governing
body of Wrightsville Borough. Vice President Gromling seconded the motion. All in favor. The motion
carried with a unanimous vote.

Meeting adjourned at 7:27pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Tammie Hoff
Borough Secretary



